
Resolution in Solidarity with the Korean people 

The WPC Secretariat adopted a resolution of Solidarity with the Korean People for its 

desire for the Peaceful and Independent Re-unification of the Korean Peninsula.  

The Secretariat stressed the importance of continued peaceful dialogue 

amongst all concerned parties in order to realize lasting peace and stability on the 

Korean Peninsula by all concerned parties and the complete denuclearization of the 

Peninsula. The WPC urges the US and South Korean authorities to take a proper 

stand and attitude on the Panmunjon, the Pyongyang Joint Declaration and the 

DPRK-US Joint Statement and continue working towards the realization of lasting 

peace and stability on the Korean Peninsula. The Secretariat welcomed, although 

being cautious, the recent dialogues with the aim to reach a peace accord in 

replacement of the Armistice agreement of 1953. We support the Korean people in 

their just cause for peaceful and independent reunification of their fatherland. The 

participants of the meeting stated clearly their demand for the end of the military 

exercises of USA and its allies on and around the peninsula and for the withdrawal of 

the US-troops and their weapons from Korean soil. 
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